








Discussion Forum: The King Alfred Development

Our 2016 discussion forum provided an opportunity to 
hear directly from the team who have been chosen by the 
Council to develop the plans they submitted for the 
creation of a new leisure centre on Hove seafront. Like 
previous proposals for the King Alfred site, the leisure 
centre will be part of a larger development consisting of 
flats, open spaces, community facilities and retail outlets. 

Public consultation will take place over the coming year 
and our meeting was a preview for invited guests only. 
Invitations went out to all members of Hove Civic Society, 
the Regency Society and Hove Business Association. 
There were over fifty people in the audience as well as 
a large panel of representatives from the Starr Trust, 
Crest Nicholson and two groups of architects. Below is a 
summary of the talks and discussion, and images can be 
viewed by following links at www.starrtrust.com.

Rob Starr introduced the members of the panel and 
spoke of the confidence he has in the development 
partnership, which has come together through a shared 
vision for the project. 

Central to this is the concept of the leisure centre as part 
of a community hub for sport, creative arts and education. 
Rob intends that the enterprise will always be linked to 
the charitable activities of the Starr Trust. 

Neil Dawtry, Crest Nicholson’s senior project director, 
presented his overall view of the development, 
emphasizing its sensitive position on Hove seafront. 
He showed images of similar work by Crest Nicholson, 
illustrating the company’s belief in the importance of the 
public realm and experiences of working in partnership

with the public sector. All the examples were of mixed de-
velopments combining residential, retail and leisure uses.

Steve Tompkins from Haworth Tompkins, the architectural 
group responsible for the overall design, presented their 
outline plans for the positioning and scale of buildings 
and spaces. He told us that the architects are committed 
to listening to views and suggestions from members of 
the public over the coming year as plans develop from 
this outline. 

He spoke of the significance of this development for the 
city: a brilliant leisure centre within an overall design that 
will complement, in a contemporary way, the buildings 
and public spaces along the seafront. The design is 
intended to enable public life by prioritising people, 
spaces and community facilities. 

Many principles of architectural design came across 
during Steve’s presentation, and some were picked up by 
members of the audience during the discussion.

The architect Mike Lawless spoke on behalf of LA 
Architects who are prize-winning specialists in the design 
of leisure centres, and have responsibility for this part of 
the development. He explained how their outline plans 
are based on public experiences of using leisure centres, 
and the intention to create facilities and surroundings that 
will be a joy to use regularly.

They will be comfortable, airy and bright spaces in which 
to spend time. There was a lively question and answer 
session about key features, and Mike re-iterated the 
importance of the consultation period.

Computer images showing what the pool and gym may look like at the new King Alfred
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Rob Starr and the HCS Chairman, Helmut Lusser, 
thanked the panel and led into the discussion period. 
Here is a sample of some of the questions from the 
audience and the responses from members of the panel:

Theatre, health centre, library, gallery and the retail units?

All these suggestions for the use of indoor and outdoor 
space had been talked about over the previous months 
as a decision about the site became more likely. Flexible 
indoor spaces are intended to cater for a range of 
community activities, and a performance space with up to 
250 seats will be possible when required. 

There was a consensus in this meeting, supported by the 
development team as future landlords, that priority will be 
given to local, independent businesses.

Style and positioning of the residential blocks?

The sale of 565+ fl ats will be required to fi nance the 
development. Steve explained the reasons for placing 
the highest building, an 18-storey tower, in the south west 
corner of the site, and how the heights of buildings will fall 
towards Kingsway, and from west to east.

Swimming pools with windows facing Kingsway?

The architects intend that the bright lights from the pools 
will enliven the facade along Kingsway, and that a 
combination of north-facing natural light and bright interior 
top-lighting can best create illumination to the bottom of 
the pools. 

Concerns were raised about privacy and the legal 
requirements to protect children if they were to be visible 
from outside the buildings. However, not all the windows 
will be transparent and pools used by children will always 
be shaded from public view.

What percentage of the area of the site will be occupied 
by residential blocks? Car parking space? 

Public transport?

Figures were given for the ratio of areas, but not recorded 
on this occasion. This is clearly a fundamental question, 
which will emerge when the consultation increases, and 
3D models are produced. There will be underground car 
parking for residents and for users of the leisure centre. 
Discussions have begun with bus companies as well as 
with regional transport authorities.

Materials and colouring on the outsides of buildings?

The aim is not to replicate any of our historical styles but 
to use materials that are durable in the face of weather 
conditions, and environmentally sustainable. The 
architects have ideas for combinations of materials and 
colours and await suggestions from the public.

Our meeting has provided a basis for participation during 
the public consultation period. There are questions in my 
mind and points were raised during the presentations that 
were not developed during the discussion. 

Hove Civic Society will encourage our members to 
contribute to representations that the Society will make 
during the formal planning process.

Clare Tikly 

Rob Starr (far right) and the Crest Nicholson team

 HCS winter lecture programme

All lectures will take place in The Courtlands Hotel 
beginning at 7pm.

*please note that confi rmation of the date of the AGM will 
be circulated in good time.

27th October (tbc) AGM with Peter Kyle MP 

24th November  Mark Perry Nash, “John Nash   
   and the Royal Pavilion”

26th January 2017 Ben James, “Sussex War 
   Heroes” (tbc)

23rd February  Bill McNaught, “The Brunels –   
   Father and Son”

23rd March  Dr. Sue Berry, “City Churches in  
   Brighton and Hove”

27th April  Discussion Forum 

Each lecture will be publicised in more detail in the news-
letter and by email.

With thanks to members who suggested some of the 
topics and speakers.


